Town of Groton – Road Committee Meeting November 12, 2019

Meeting Commenced at 6:02 PM.

In Attendance: Tony Albert, Robert (Bubba) Ellis, Ruth Millett & Ann Joyce.

Absent: Jeremy Haney, Dan Tobine, Roger Thompson & James Joyce.

Bubba is working on numbers to shim from Halls Brook Road to Christina Goodwin's on North Groton Road. Numbers are also being sought to finish Sculptured Rocks Road which will be completed with the FEMA money from the 2019 storm. The original plan to use a box culvert on Edgar Albert Road is being changed to a six-foot squash culvert. Mike Vignale would need to be hired to accomplish this. This does not qualify for a mitigation grant.

The work on Blanchette Lane has been completed. The road was brought up & pitched towards the side of the road to direct the water. The road was also rolled. Mike Ethier did the work on this. Money will be coming back to the town from the 2019 storm.

The work on Bailey Hill road was also done by Dave Leone.

Central NH Aggregate worked on Province Road & replaced ten culverts but not much material has been brought out there. Material vendors unavailable to bring additional materials due to storm damage. Emergency repairs were needed by other towns & citizens. Province Road bridge is not being done by Dorchester.

Dorchester is currently without a road agent. Dorchester only has one guy plowing at this point. River Road is OK, Bubba will keep an eye on it.

Meeting Adjourned 6:35PM.

Next meeting will be in Jan 2020.